

400 Main Street New Eagle, PA 15067 Randall S. Skrinjorich Superintendent of Schools

(724) 258-9329 FAX (724) 258-5363

Wednesday, March 29, 2023
Dear Ringgold families,
The Ringgold School District has been notified school districts throughout the State have received "swatting" calls this morning and over the last month. These calls have originated from out of area phone numbers, typically on non-emergency lines, and indicate there is an active shooter on campus.
We just received a call from Washington County 911 that WTAE had received a call there was an active shooter at the Ringgold High School. <i>There is NOT an active shooter on the High School campus</i> .
As always, the safety of our students and staff is paramount, therefore as a precautionary measure, we are in modified/internal lockdown and visitors are not allowed into our buildings. Our students and staff are SAFE and will continue their school day.
Sincerely,
Randall Skrinjorich
Randall Skrinjorich Superintendent